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  Adrian School District #61 participates in the National School
Lunch Program and the School Breakfast Program.  School districts
that take part in the lunch program get cash subsidies and donated
commodities from the U.S. Department of Agriculture for each meal
they serve. In return, they must serve lunches that meet Federal
requirements, and they must offer free or reduced-price lunches to
eligible children.
  Any child at Adrian Schools may purchase a meal through the
National School Lunch Program. Children from families with in-
comes at or below 130 percent of the poverty level are eligible for
free meals. Those between 130 percent and 185 percent of the pov-
erty level are eligible for reduced-price meals, for which students
can be charged no more than 40 cents.  Children from families with
incomes over 185 percent of poverty pay a full price, though their
meals are still subsidized to some extent.
  Adrian School Meal prices for 2006-2007 are as follows:

K – 5  Full Price Lunch       $1.90
6 – 12 Full Price Lunch       $2.15
K-12 Reduced Price Lunch       $  .40
Adult Lunch       $2.90
K-12 Full Price Breakfast       $1.35
K-12 Reduced Price Breakfast $  .30
Adult Breakfast       $1.65
Extra Milk                       $  .25
Extra Entrée       $1.15

   Free and reduced price meal applications are distributed to each
family at the time the students enroll in school or are sent home
with students the first day of school.  Parents who do not receive
this application should request an application from the school of-
fice.   The determination for eligibility for free and reduced price
meals is based solely on income and the number of persons resid-
ing in the household.  Income thresholds are established at the
federal level.
   The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) and the State of
Oregon prohibit discrimination in all USDA programs and activities
on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, religion, age, or
disability. To file a complaint of discrimination, write USDA, Direc-
tor, Office of Civil Rights, Room 326-W, Whitten Building, 14th and
Independence Avenue, SW, Washington, D.C. 20250-9410 or call
(202) 720-5964 (voice and TDD). USDA and the State of Oregon are
equal opportunity providers and employers.

School Lunch Program

High School
Principal’s Report
Greetings!

As summer vacation winds down and a new school year
approaches, our hope is that you are ready for an exciting and
successful year at Adrian High School!  Although the tradi-
tional signs of a new school year (the cool crisp mornings of
fall) are still a month or two away, there are other signs that
hint a new year.  The increased activity around the facility as
teachers and administrators return from their breaks and the
sounds of student athletes working themselves back into shape
during the preseason conditioning camps surely hint that the
new school year is around the corner.

By way of brief introduction, I am Kevin Purnell and I will
be the new High School Principal and Academic Counselor
this year.  My family and I are very excited about our move to

 

Reminder:
All Middle School and High School students need to fill

out a participation slip that includes their insurance informa-
tion.  6th, 7th, 9th, and 11th grade students need a NEW
Physical.  Paperwork needs to be completed and handed
in prior to the first practice date.

High School will begin practice on the 20th and Middle
School will begin on the 27th. Paperwork and information
will be available during registration.
Games in August: High School Football Jamboree  Au-
gust 31st at 12:00 in Adrian.  JV and Var Volleyball in Nyssa
at Jamboree, August 31st, times TBA. continued on  page 3



Supplies List for Fall 2007 Adrian Elementary/M.S./H.S.
Kindergarten
1 box Crayola brand crayons, 16 count
1 box Crayola brand crayons, 64+ count
1 box Kleenex tissue (to be shared w/class)
1 medium-sized bottle of Elmer’s glue
4 glue sticks
1 school supply box
5 pencils (#2 lead)
1 pink pearl erasers
1 paint shirt
1 pair of scissors (Fiskars brand)
2 1”-1-1/2” 3 ring binders
1 water bottle
Please put name on everything

First Grade
1 lg. box tissues (to be shared)
1 4oz. bottle of glue (Elmer’s)
4 glue sticks
2 boxes of crayons (16 colors)
1 school box (cigar size box)
2 doz. pencils
1 Fiskars for kids scissors
2 lg. erasers
1 box colored pencils
1 water bottle (plastic)
2 Pocket Folders
Please put name on everything

Second Grade
1 lg. box facial tissue
1 4oz. white glue (Elmer’s)
1 Fiskars for kids scissors
1 doz. pencils (#2 lead)
4 pink pearl erasers
3 pocket folders
1 box Crayola crayons (16 count)
1 box Crayola markers - Classic
1 ruler (inches & centimeters)
1 water bottle
Please put name on everything

Third Grade
1 pr. high quality pointed scissors
1 basic set crayons
1 basic set colored pencils
1 basic set colored markers
1 ruler (metric & standard)
2 glue sticks
1 sm. pencil sharpener that holds shavings
1 pink pearl eraser
pencils (#2 lead)
1 - 4 oz. bottle Elmer’s glue
1 lg. box Kleenex tissue to share
1 backpack or bag to bring to school daily
1 water bottle (personal use)
1 SMALL school box (no big ones, please)
Please put name on everything

Fourth Grade
Paper for daily use
2 pee chee folders
Pencils
1 Pen (blue or black)
1 box crayons
1 pr. Fiskars scissors
1 lg. eraser
Glue
1 school supply box
1 lg. box Kleenex
2 spiral notebooks 70 pgs.
1 water bottle
Please put name on everything.

Fifth Grade
20 pencils (#2 lead)
1 pen (blue or black)
1 pen (red)
1 ruler (standard & metric)
1 highlighter pen (pink or yellow, thin tipped)
1 pr. scissors
1 set colored pencils
1 glue stick
1 eraser
1 looseleaf notebook w/6 dividers
1 pkg. notebook paper
2 spiral notebooks
1 pkg. small pocket packs Kleenex
1 pkg. of 3x5 index cards

Middle School
4 pkg. college rule paper
Pencils (#2 lead)
Pens (blue or black)
1 set colored pencils
1 pink pearl eraser
1 wooden ruler (w/metric side)
1 basic function calculator
*1 t-shirt, shorts & P.E. shoes
1 3 ring binder w/dividers
1 glue stick

*P.E. shoes must have non-marking soles. Street shoes are not
allowed on gym floor. Shoes do not have to be new.

High School -
3x5 notecards
3 ring binder w/5 dividers, 1 for each of the following classes:
   English, History, Science, Ag, Senior Project, Spanish
College rule notebook paper
Pens - blue or black and Pencils
5 spiral notebooks (50-70 pages)
Hi Liter
Disks for saving work (optional: Jump Drive)
Optonal: Scientific Calculator
Senior Project: box of sheet protectors
PE: Gym shoes and clothes



Adrian and we look forward to a new adventure in our lives.
I have been in education for the past 23 years, five as a pri-
vate school teacher in the Portland area, and the last 18 as a
teacher and administrator in Prairie City.  My wife and four
kids, ages 8 to 16, welcome the change even though it was
difficult to leave Prairie City.  The community of Adrian has
opened their arms to my children with letters, pictures and
invitations to camps and tournaments; for that I am very grate-
ful.  This community has helped to make our transition much
easier than it could have been.  Thank you!

I have a few thoughts that I would like to share with par-
ents and students as we begin the school year:

Freshmen:  This is a big step in your academic career;
from here on out, your grades and academic progress will
have a greater impact on future opportunities.  Get off on the
right foot!  Work hard to establish regular study and sleep
hours.  Take advantage of the small school environment; the
teachers here are dedicated to seeing you succeed.  R/SD
Fridays are designed for your benefit; use them!

Sophomores and Juniors:  For some, the new school
year is an opportunity to forget the past and begin afresh. For
others, it is a matter of revving up the engine and striving to
excel.  Either way each student begins classes on a level
playing field and it is up to you to make the best of it.  Take
advantage of the new beginning.

Seniors:  Don’t just survive your senior year, THRIVE!
There are many books and articles on “getting off on a dime”
or “starting fast”, but not much is written on “finishing strong”.
Remaining just as devoted and enthusiastic in the 4th quarter
of a game as you were at the tip off/kick off is crucial to
winning. Work hard, play hard, finish strong!

To all high school students I would like to remind you that a
small school creates a unique community.  Little eyes in the
elementary and junior high are on you.  They see you on the
field, the court and the mat; they see you in the hallways, the
cafeteria, the library, before school and after school and they
look up to you.  To many of them, you are or will be a hero.
Continue to set a great example; be worth looking up to.

As a final note, I would like to share an observation we
have made of Adrian.  For the past couple of years I have
coached opposite Adrian and my daughter has competed
against Adrian students.  We have been impressed with spir-
ited, yet classy behavior of both fans and student athletes.
You are to be complemented as an entire community!  We
are excited at becoming Adrian Antelopes!

Sincerely,
Kevin Purnell, Principal
Adrian High School

High School Principal, continued

     I am excited about this school year.  Ralph Waldo Emerson said,
“Nothing great was ever achieved without enthusiasm.”  It will be
great to work with our new High School Principal, Kevin Purnell.
The new K-8 building will be fun to watch as it goes up this year.
Registration for the Middle School and High School will be on the
14th and 15th of August.  The Elementary Students register the
first day of school on August 20th.
     Due to the construction for the K-8 building our bus pickup lane
will not be available.  The buses will pick up and drop off students
in the elementary parking lot.  This means no cars (except for
handicapped students) in the elementary parking lot between the
hours of 7:30-8:00 a.m. and 3:00-3:40 p.m.
     Great events are happening this year for our school but we know
that flexibility will be needed to get the new building and continue
to teach our children.  We have a great community.
Thank you for your support.

William H. Ellsworth
K-8 Principal

 

From the
Principal’s Office

Schedule of Events
August 14-15........
August 20............

August 20 ............
September 3 ........
September  13 ......

MS/HS Registration
High School Volleyball, Football

practice begins
FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL!
Labor Day, NO SCHOOL
Regular Board Meeting,
   Library, 8:00 p.m.



We are off to a new school year! Some changes and some
things are staying the same. First, there is a change in charges
for our meals. Be sure and check that out elsewhere in this
newsletter.

I will try to take all your comments and suggestions into
consideration, let us know what you like and don’t like about
our cafeteria. Keep in mind, we can’t please all the people all
the time, but we do try, honest!

How have your gardens been producing this summer?? Do
you have any extra produce? We can always use any surplus
you may have to donate to us. This time of the year our salad
bar is the nicest one in the state!! We always have a fresh
fruit bar too. I try to keep the fresh fruit of the season for all
to partake of. We always have bananas, oranges, and apples,
but sometimes we have surprises. Come to see what we have.

We hope you had a great summer, nice vacations and side
trips, I know you have all read Harry Potter, and the fair is

over. So time to settle down for another school year.
I will wait and see if you do want recipes this year. Please

let me know, and tell me which ones you may want.
Our staff remains the same this year, I am the Food Service

Supervisor, Jan Sillonis, I am married to Mike, and have 4
grown children, and three almost grown grandchildren. Julie
Morton, is our Head Cook, Juile is married to Carl and they
have four girls, 1st grade, 3rd grade,  8th grade, and a fresh-
man.  Hermalinda Dominguez is Cook, Linda is married to
Sam, and has 5 children, three grown, and one a senior and
one in 5th grade. Maria Almeida is the Dish washer. Maria is
married to Humberto, and has seven childdren, all but 3 are
grown, of them, one in 2nd grade, 6th and 8th grades.  We are
looking forward to seeing all of you again this year.

Till next time,
Jan Sillonis and Staff

Cafeteria Scoop




